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June 9th is Pentecost!
Wear RED and come celebrate the church’s birthday with us in the Fellowship Hall after worship
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    Dear Friends,
	For the past two summers, Marta and I have preached a summer sermon series using books that touch on our faith journeys and lives of faith. In 2018, we used the book Christianity for the Rest of Us by Diana Butler Bass. In 2017, the book was Unbinding the Gospel by Martha Grace Reese.
	This summer, we plan to continue this tradition using the book Being Presbyterian in the Bible Belt: A Theological Survival Guide for Youth, Parents, and Other Confused Presbyterians. It was written by Presbyterian ministers Ted Foote and Alex Thornburg, who each served churches in Oklahoma. Both of us have found this book to be a deep, rich, funny and thought-provoking look at Presbyterian beliefs and culture, particularly in comparison to the more neo-evangelical traditions.
	Both Marta and I have used this book to teach and lead adults and youth, but we have never preached using this book as a resource. Now one of the first comments I can hear is, “But we’re not in the Bible belt.” That is true. In fact, we’re about as far from the Bible belt as we can get, both physically and culturally.
	Still, we both find this to be a wonderful resource to understand not only ourselves as Presbyterians, but who we are in relationship to a predominant Christian evangelical culture in our country. Now both we and the book try not to judge or criticize members of other faith cultures and traditions, but we also find it helpful to consider our own theology, history and worship within the context of the broader Christian culture.
	Our sermon series will begin on Sunday, June 16th and will run through the summer. Whether you are a long time Presbyterian or are newer to the denomination, we hope you find this sermon series to be refreshing, thought-provoking and helpful as we continue on our individual and collective journeys to live out our faith as followers of Jesus Christ.
-Peace, David   
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John Michael Goetze
My grandson will graduate from the Honors College of Oregon State University with a Bachelor's degree in chemical engineering on June 15.  John is the son of Michael and Anne Talbott Goetze who live in West Linn, OR. – Marita Talbott
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STRAWBERRY SHORTCAKE HOUR
[bookmark: _GoBack]Come enjoy an hour of Fellowship to celebrate the start of summer all while indulging in strawberry shortcake with fresh picked strawberries!
June 16, 2019 right after Worship in the Fellowship Hall
             2019 GRADUATES
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Caleb Andreasen
Caleb is graduating from Marist Catholic High School and will attend Lane Community College in the fall. 
Kim Uwate
Kim received her Ph. D from the University of Illinois in the field of music.
WESTMINSTER’S CROP WALK

Save the Date and Call Your Friends and Neighbors—July 14 is CROP Walk Sunday at Westminster! The community-wide CROP Walk isn’t happening this year, but you can join Westminster’s own traditional walk to raise awareness and money to feed hungry people or pledge support for your favorite walker. After worship we will grab our water bottles and start our approx. one mile walk around the Westminster area. Afterward, join us for a "hungry world" lunch in Fellowship Hall. Financial backers are welcome to lunch, too! Westminster’s target is fifty walkers and $3500. This is a fun way to welcome friends to the missional life of Westminster as we follow Christ and feed those who hunger for community and for food. Kids and strollers and leashed and friendly dogs are welcome. Questions? Arlen Salthouse, pandas523@q.com, Karen Keady, keady8709@comcast.net
Dylan Christopher Leebrick
Dylan is Edna DeHaven’s grandson who is graduating from West Linn High School and will attend Hillsdale College in Michigan this coming fall.
Rebecca Betteridge
My granddaughter graduated from Cornish College of the Arts in Seattle on May 10th with a Bachelor of Fine Arts in Dance degree, Magna Cum Laude.  I was very pleased and proud to attend the ceremony, held in Benaroya Hall. -Leone Burger
Margo Calhoun
I graduated from the ‘18-‘19 Disney College Program at Walt Disney World in Orlando Florida and accepted a Full Time position with the Walt Disney Company beginning mid May 2019! I moved to Florida permanently this spring! I’m loving my time here at the most magical place on earth! Miss you all!
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[image: ]VBS set-up and decorators NEEDED! Come help set-up and decorate for VBS June 15, 22 and 29 at Bethesda Lutheran Church (4445 Royal Ave. Eugene 97402). We need all the help we can get to make this VBS perfect!
Drop-In 9am-12pm
[image: ]       
JUNE YOUTH GROUP SCHEDULE: 
June 2: 5:30pm Youth Group (Youth Room)
June 9: 11:00 am All Church Pentecost Lunch Celebration (FH)
June 23: 1:00 pm School’s Out Year-End Party
.                                                      
WESTMINSTER WOMEN’S TEA PARTY
Westminster Women gathered on Saturday, May 18th, for a very lovely and fun Ladies Tea! If you happened by the church that afternoon, you may have felt transported to High Tea in London! Nine amazing tables were decorated with different themes. We had very little girls all the way up to very wise women. In all, 51 ladies enjoyed the sweets, savories, English tea brewed by Shirley Schaaf, and a special presentation by the Executive Director of Bags of Love, Becky Stenzel. This local non-profit (http://bagsofloveinc.org) collects many things to create special bags of needed items for children in foster care due to abuse, neglect, and crime. In fact, their work was recently recognized by the FBI with their highest civilian honor. They’re also expanding to programs in Washington State and California. We collected and donated: 24 packages of colored pencils, 22 PJ sets, 29 packages of socks, 6 jackets, 4 shampoo, 12 packages of underwear, 7 packages of pencils, 1 stuffed toy, 2 bars of soap, 2 toys, 2 bottles of bubbles, 4 packages of crayons, 1 package of diapers, 6 small quilts, and additional cash. Thank-you, Audrey, for sorting everything on Saturday! THANK-YOU to everyone who donated - Becky was very grateful! We also want to thank the team who planned the tea: Martha Zaborowski, Ann McCarley, Karen Young, Shirley Schaaf, Whitney Schaaf, Judy Coats, Karen Keady, and Sher Castro.
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 INTERFAITH SHELTER
Our week at The Annex was a success!!  13 families were housed there this past week.  Nutritious dinners were served every night and breakfast was served every morning, each of which had at least one hot component.  
Thank you, Beverly Fernandes, for all the time and energy this year and many previous years that you have donated to the night shelter, you will be missed by all.  Thank you, Kate Johnson and Dawn Champoux, for the breakfasts. Thank you to everyone who volunteered as kitchen help and/or made food to accompany the entrees for WPC's week at the Annex.  At every meal we heard comments from the residents and staff about how delicious the food was and how much they appreciated Westminster Presbyterian Church providing the service.
Thank you to all who worked with activities for the kids.  Karen Keady and Teri Yerton did a wonderful job in planning and leading these activities.  Again, thanks to all who helped with this evening entertainment. The youth of WPC did a great job with the ice cream social for all the residents.  Thank you, Marta, for coordinating this.
This past week was a wonderful opportunity for our church to truly be "a caring community of faith called by the Spirit to extend Christ's love to all God's creation."
Martha deBroekert and Doug Schaaf
Mission Commission Elders
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REMINDER:
The 3rd SUNDAY of each month is our SHOPPING CART SUNDAY for: FOOD FOR LANE COUNTY
Please remember to bring in your canned and boxed food items. Every donation is very much appreciated ![image: ]


We’re on the Web!
https://wpceugene.org
[image: ]
It’s that time of year again and we are EXCITED to announce our theme for Vacation Bible School will be: 
ROAR! Life is Wild, GOD is Good
July 29th- August 2nd from 9:00 am- 12:00 pm
To register online, go to: https://wpceugene.org/vbs-2/
We NEED Volunteers to make this the most Memorable year yet!
Please sign-up to volunteer on the sheets in the Narthex or let Brooke know to put your name on the list. We need volunteers for everything from a photographer to helping with snack time in the Hungry Herd Café to decorating to Crew Leaders! 
Those who have completed 6th-12th grade can serve as volunteers![image: ][image: ][image: ]
Find us on:

Facebook:
www.facebook.com/wpceugene

Instagram:
@westminsterpres_eugene
Phone: 541-343-3140
E-mail: office@WPCEugene.org
June 2019
Westminster Presbyterian Church
777 Coburg Rd.
Eugene, OR 97401
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